

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17120

IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE Ch. COTTSP. #2018.051

March 20, 2018

Monica Smith and Mike Williams 32 Kestrel Street Kutztown, 19530

0-2018-3000137

Re: Objection to Smart Meter installation

Dear Ms. Smith & Mr. Williams:

I am counsel to the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission ("Commission"). I am in receipt of your letter which details why you object to the installation of a smart meter on your property. Your letter was addressed to Gladys M Brown, Chairman of the Commission. I am responding to your letter on behalf of Ms. Brown and the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission.

The Commission has ruled on many proceedings regarding this subject matter. It has done so based on the specific issues in each case and within the bounds of applicable law. Your general contention that the Commission is not lawfully implementing Act 129 requirements for smart meters is incorrect. Until the General Assembly amends Act 129 or an appellate court rejects the Commission's interpretation of Act 129, the Commission will continue to adjudicate smart meter installation disputes based on the existing law and the facts of each case.

Sincerely,

Rhonda L. Daviston Assistant Counsel

Phonola L. Daviston

cc: Arlene MacMillan, Chairman Brown's Office Gov. Wolf's Office (COR.0395929)